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CONSERVATION COMMISSION

February 16, 1961

Mr. William R, Smith

Senior Petroleum Engineer

Oil and Gas Conservation Commission
Room 312, State Services Building
Denver 3, Colorado

Dear Mr. Smith:
I wish to acknowledge your letter of February 7 to Mr.

Taylor concerning the No. 1 Rediess well in Section 9-
T-2N-R54W,

Mr. Taylor is presently on a trip to the Orient, and I
have been unable to find in his files the plugging
information on this well, Some of these wells were
drilled by Bruce Sullivan under Mr. Taylor's name, and
it is possible he may have the file on this well.

In the event I do locate this information, I will promptly
complete a Form 6 with the required information.

Yours very truly,

Robert Leckie
Secretary to Mr. Taylor



